Our Case Number: ABP-316272-23

Planning Authority Reference Number: An
Bord
Pleanala

Ann O'Donnell

14 Tournville Lodge

Church Lane

Rathfarnham

Dublin 14

Date: 16 August 2023

Re: Bus Connects Templeogue/Rathfarnham to City Centre Core Bus Corridor Scheme
Templeogue/Rathfarnham to City Centre

Dear Sir / Madam,

An Bord Pleanala has received your recent submission in relation to the above-mentioned proposed
road development and will take it into consideration in its determination of the matter. Please accept
this letter as a receipt for the fee of €50 that you have paid.

Please note that the proposed road development shall not be carried out unless the Board has
approved it or approved it with modifications.

The Board has also received an application for confirmation of a compulsory purchase order which
relates to this proposed road development. The Board has absolute discretion to hold an oral hearing
in respect of any application before it, in accordance with section 218 of the Planning and
Development Act 2000, as amended. Accordingly, the Board will inform you in due course on this
matter. The Board shall also make a decision on both applications at the same time.

If you have any queries in relation to this matter please contact the undersigned officer of the Board at
laps@pleanala.ie

Please quote the above-mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference number in any correspondence or
telephone contact with the Board.

Yours faithfully,

Firhear Reilly
Executive Officer

Direct Line: 01-8737184
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Submission regarding Templeogue/Rathfarnham to city center corridor scheme
(14/08/2023)

ABP case reference number 316272 (HA29N.316272)

Name: Ann O’Donnell

Address: 14 Tournville Lodge, Church Lane, Rathfarnham, Dublin 14
To whom it may concern:

| would like to submit the following observations in relation to the above.

Public Health/air pollution

The high levels of polluted dust from the site will not only affect the public area but also the
private dwellings. If this site continues to be used and expanded the impact on the pulmonary
function of the neighborhood will be exacerbated even further with the population of elderly and
young being most affected. There are known cases of asthma and COPD sufferers in the area
requiring oxygen.

The airborne particles from the dust—thirty times smaller than the width of human hair—can
pass easily into the lungs and bloodstream, where they can increase a person's risk of dying
from heart disease, stroke, lung cancer, chronic obstructive pulmonary disease, and lower
respiratory infections

| believe the proposed construction compound should not be granted permission due to the
potential for continuous and increased health issues and risks.



